
 

 

REGULAR MEETING 
                     June 3, 2025 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Chairman of the Board, 
Lawrence Dolhof. 
 
 Roll Call:  All Legislators were present, except Legislator Nortz who was 
excused.  There were 13 other people present. 
 
 Chairman Dolhof asked Legislator Kalamas for the Invocation, followed by 
the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
PROCLAMATIONS: 
 
 The Clerk of the Board read a proclamation commemorating June 2025 as 
Dairy Month.  Chairman Dolhof handed the proclamation to the current Lewis 
County Dairy Princess Malory Hawn. 
 
 Chairman Dolhof declared the May 6, 2025, meeting minutes approved by 
general consent. 
 
REPORT OF THE FINANCE AND RULES COMMITTEE: 
 
 The Finance and Rules Committee had met and recommended to waive the 
rules to allow action on late resolutions. 
        Signed by: Thomas Osborne 
          Jeffrey Nellenback  
          Herb Frost 
Dated: June 3, 2025       Barry Lyndaker 
           

Legislator Frost moved to accept the recommendation of the Finance & Rules 
Committee, seconded by Legislator Moroughan, and carried. 
 
CLERK OF THE BOARD REPORT: 
 

The Southern Lewis County EMS Coalition sent in correspondence in 
opposition to the recent proposal put forth by Lewis County Search and Rescue 
citing that it wouldn’t be in the best long-term interests of Lewis County residents.  
They went on to commend and support the Lewis County Legislature’s insightful 
initiative to engage an outside, independent entity to conduct a thorough study of 
our county’s emergency response capabilities. 

 
Green County sent two adopted resolutions titled “Resolution in Support of 

Senate Bill S.6351 to Amend General Municipal Law in Relation to Electronic Bell 
Jar Games” and “Supporting the Adoption of Senate Bill S.1183 & Assembly Bill 



 

 

A.74 by the New York State Legislature to Establish a Real Property Tax Exemption 
for Veterans who have a One Hundred Percent Service-Connected Disability”. 

 
A reminder to the Board to mark your calendars for September 8th through 

the 10th for the NYSAC Centennial Fall Seminar in Niagara Falls.  If you are 
interested in attending, please reach out and let me know as soon as possible. 
 
REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES: 
 

Legislator Osborne, Chair of the Finance & Rules Committee, reminded the 
board that if they didn’t bring in their County issued iPad to please do so between 
now and Committee meetings on Tuesday, June 17th for updates.  Also, if they have 
not reached out with a date and time that works to meet with the County Manager, 
to do so in the next week or two, as his calendar is filling up quickly.  The 2026 
Budget preparation will begin in July with individual meetings with each county 
department.  This year the hope is to have everyone have their budget requests in 
the same format to make it easier to compile all the information. 
  
 Legislator Moroughan, Chair of the General Services Committee, reported 
that the Lewis County Recreation, Forestry and Parks Department is seeking public 
input as it works to expand the Off-Highway Vehicle (OHV) Trail System in the 
towns of Watson, Glenfield, and Greig.  A public meeting will be held on Tuesday, 
June 25, 2025 at 6:30 p.m. at the 3G Firehall, 6229 Blue Street, Glenfield. 
 

The SE Group will be conducting two public outreach sessions on the Lewis 
County Winter Recreation Plan.  The first one will be held at the Pine Tree Inn in 
Brantingham on Tuesday, June 17th beginning at 6:30 p.m. and the second one will be 
held at the Brantingham Station on Wednesday, June 18th from 7:30 a.m. to 11:00 
a.m. 
 
 Legislator Moser, Chair of the Human Services Committee, reported that 
starting June 2nd eligibility letters for the Summer EBT Food Benefit program will be 
mailed to eligible households and continue throughout the summer.  The summer 
EBT food program helps families buy food for their school aged children during the 
summer months.  Families will get $120 in food benefits for each eligible child.  
Most children are automatically enrolled is they are between 6 to 16 years of age 
and receive SNAP, TA or Medicaid.  They are also eligible is they are certified by 
their school for free or reduced lunch.  Funds will be transferred to an EBT card 
beginning the week of June 16th.  For more information, visit 
OTDA.NY.GOV/SummerEBT or visit the County Facebook page for the direct link. 
 

The HEAP cooling program is expected to close in early July so please apply 
now, before funding is exhausted.  If you have questions about the HEAP cooling 
program, please call DSS at 315-376-5400. 

 



 

 

Mr. Cayer, Lewis County Health System CEO reported that the Hospital 
Board of Managers met on May 28th and recognized two employees; the March 
employee of the month was Amy Morrow, Cleaner, and the April employee of the 
month was Mckenzie Dorrity, LPN.  There was a loss of $290,673 versus a budgeted 
loss of $205,824 for the month of April.  The year-to-date loss is $1,659,948 versus 
a budgeted loss of $937,206.  The physician office gross revenue was 12.2% less 
than budgeted. 

 
An exciting event that took place recently was a visit from the Commander of 

the U.S. Army Medical Department Colonel Christina M. Buchner.  The Hospital 
Board of Managers moved to recommend that the Board of Legislators appoint her 
as an ex-officio, non-voting, advisory member to the Lewis County Hospital Board of 
Managers.  The visit was successful, and members of the military have already been 
using the maternity ward.  Chairman Dolhof agreed with the success of that 
meeting. 
 
 COUNTY MANAGER REPORT: 
 
 County Manager Tim Hunt reported that he is beginning the annual 
performance evaluations of employees.  He plans to meet with each Legislator before 
budget season begins to talk with them about their priorities and goals for next year.  
In July the budget season begins with department meetings first with Human 
Resources regarding personnel requests and Information Technology for technology 
requests. 
 
COUNTY TREASURER REPORT:     
 
 County Treasurer Eric Virkler referenced his monthly report and announced 
that the Audit firm will be at the June Committee meetings for their annual 
presentation.  He will be changing the format of his monthly report based on Tim’s 
feedback to have more financial year-to-date data and fund balance information.  
Legislator Kalamas pointed out that Fund Balance can be difficult because there is 
assigned, unassigned, unappropriated and appropriated. 
 
REPORT OF THE FINANCE AND RULES COMMITTEE: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 















































































































































 

 

OTHER BUSINESS: 
 

There being no other business to come before the Board, Legislator 
Nellenback moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:23 p.m., seconded by Legislator 
Frost, and carried.    
 
 

 


